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No meetings are scheduled for August 

Photo Credit: David Boyle 

CityFibre - Project Gigabit 
 
CityFibre has been awarded the Project Gigabit project 
for Suffolk which is the UK government’s flagship 
programme to enable hard-to-reach communities to 
access fast gigabit-capable broadband. 
 
Advance warning has been given that work is due to 
start in the Kessingland area over the next few weeks.  
The exact start date is unknown but as soon as dates 
are confirmed, the community will be informed. 
 
The contractor carrying out the work on CityFibre’s 
behalf is OCU Utility Services. Wherever possible, 
existing duct and pole infrastructure will be used to 
reduce the amount of construction required.  However, 
new infrastructure will be needed, and CityFibre are 
working closely with Suffolk council’s highways team to 
coordinate any work that is required. 
 
For further information & to register for updates, please 
go to: www.cityfibre.com/projectgigabit 
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Your Parish Councillors 
 

Stephen (Sid) James 
Chair of Council 
 
01502 740521 

 
sjames@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Caroline Carter 
Vice-Chair of Council 
 
07811 753930 

 
ccarter@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Christine Cook 
Councillor 
 
07592 555345 

 
ccook@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Julie McLean 
Councillor 
 
07539 696904 

 
jmclean@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Bob Saunders 
Councillor 
 
07901 530770 

 
bsaunders@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Lynda Hood 
Councillor 
 
07954 412031 

 
lhood@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Stephen (Sid) James 
Chair of Council 
 
01502 740521 

 
sjames@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Stephen (Sid) James 
Chair of Council 
 
01502 740521 

 
sjames@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Alan Green 
Councillor 
 
07789 644645 

 
agreen@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Ian Graham 
Councillor 
 
07985 462200 

 
igraham@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Neil Glendinning 
Councillor 
 
07801 681136 

 
nglendinning@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Karen Archbold 
Councillor 
 
07415 734953 

 
karchbold@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Stephen (Sid) James 
Chair of Council 
 
01502 740521 

 
sjames@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

Position 

Vacant 

Position 

Vacant 

Position 

Vacant 
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Kessingland Parish Council 
Committees / Groups / Representatives 

Kessingland Parish Council consists of 13 members, including a Chair and Vice-Chair 
The Council has 4 committees which deal with different areas of Council business. 

Leisure & Community Engagement 
Committee 

Councillors: 
Chair: I. Graham 

Vice Chair: J. McLean 
C. Carter, C. Cook, A. Green, L. Hood,

B. Saunders, K. Archibald

Planning & Highways Committee 

Councillors: 
Chair: C. Carter 

Vice-Chair: I. Graham 
B. Saunders, N. Glendinning, C. Cook

Finance & Governance Committee 

Councillors: 
Chair: A. Green 

Vice-Chair: I. Graham 
B. Saunders, N. Glendinning,

J. McLean, C. Cook

Personnel Committee 

Councillors: 
Chair: N. Glendinning 
Vice-Chair: C. Carter 

C. Cook, I. Graham, A. Green,

As well as sitting on its 4 Committees, some councillors take on designated responsibilities and 
others represent Kessingland on outside bodies.  These are listed below: 

Kessingland Marsh Liaison 
Cllr J. McLean 

D. Boyle (Warden), D. Fox (Deputy))

Beach Wardens 
North – Cllr J. McLean 
South – Cllr S. James 

Community Garden 
Co-ordinator 
Cllr J. McLean 

Village & Beach Clean-Up 
Co-ordinator 
Cllr J. McLean 

Hidden Needs Forum 
Cllr C. Cook, Cllr J. McLean, 
Cllr C. Carter, Cllr L. Hood  

Kessingland Events Group 
Cllr J. McLean, Cllr C. Cook, 

Cllr C. Carter, Cllr K. Archbold 

Community Speed Watch 
& SID Co-ordinator 

Position Vacant 

Community Fridge 
Cllr C. Cook, Cllr J. McLean, 

Cllr L. Hood 

Kessingland in Need Trust 
Cllr L. Hood, Cllr I. Graham,  

Cllr N. Glendinning 

Youth Culture Board 
Chair & Vice Chair of Council, 
Cllr J. McLean, Cllr I. Graham 

Benacre & Kessingland 
Flood Group 
Cllr S. James 

Compass Suite Trust 
Position Vacant 

ESC Community Partnership 
Cllr J. McLean, Cllr I. Graham, 

Parish Clerk 

Suffolk Bus Passenger 
Interest Group 

Cllr A. Green 

Suffolk Police 
Cllr C. Carter, Cllr L. Hood 

Kessingland Sports & Social 
Centre 

Cllr C. Cook 

SALC East Suffolk Forum 
Position Vacant 

SALC Climate Forum 
Cllr A. Green, Cllr J. McLean, 

Parish Clerk 
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Youth Leader: 
Amanda Loud 

 
Kessingland Parish Council Staff 
 

Kessingland Parish Council 
 

Office Hours: 
Monday – Friday, 10am – 4pm 

 
Telephone: 

01502 744367 
 

Email: 
admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 

 
Website: 

www.kessinglandparishcouncil.co.uk 
 

 
 

Parish Clerk & R.F.O.: 
Neil Coleby 

 
 

Deputy Clerk: 
Shelley Hogg 

 
 

Admin/Committee Clerk: 
Debbie Blowers 

 
 
Cleansing Operative: 
Ruth Hill 

 
 
Cleansing Operative: 
Niall McLean 

 
 
General Factotum: 
Paul Reed 

 
 
Youth Leader: 
Daniel Fisk 

 
 
Senior Youth Leader: 
Christine Smith 

 
 

mailto:admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk
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District & County Councillors 
 

Michael has been the Suffolk County Council councillor for 
Kessingland & Southwold since 2013. He is currently the 
Chair of the Scrutiny Committee which is part of the 
arrangements for making sure the Council carries out its 
responsibilities properly and scrutinises the decisions of the 
cabinet and committees to ensure that procedure and the law 
have been properly followed. 

Michael’s other key role is liaising with his constituents and 
the parish councils that he represents, helping with matters 
relating to his role as a county councillor and raising matters 
with Suffolk County Council.  Michael actively attends as 
many monthly Parish Council meetings as he can, and also 
takes an active involvement with the parish council’s quarterly 
meetings with Suffolk County Councils Highways 
Department.  Michael also is involved with the East Suffolk 
Carlton Colville, Kessingland and Southwold Community 
Partnership. 

 

Telephone: 01502 675603 
Email:  michael.ladd@suffolk.gov.uk 

County Councillor: 
Michael Ladd 

 

Alan was appointed as the East Suffolk Councillor for 
Kessingland in the 2023 elections. He is also Chair of the 
Carlton Colville, Kessingland and Southwold Community 
Partnership. 

Alan’s other key role is liaising with his constituents and 
also Kessingland Parish Council, helping with issues 
relating to his role as a district councillor, and also 
representing Kessingland’s views at district council level.  
Alan actively attends Parish Council meetings as well 
being involved in the Carlton Colville, Kessingland and 
Southwold Community Partnership. 
 
 
 
Telephone: 01502 741888 / 07818 563003 
Email:  alan.green@eastsuffolk.gov.uk 
 

District Councillor: 
Alan Green 
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District Councillor Surgeries 
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The Lowestoft branch of the u3a was founded in 1990. “Learn, Laugh, Live” is the motto of the national u3a movement 
& this is certainly the case at our Lowestoft branch. Open to anybody who is no longer working full time it gives members 
the opportunity to develop their interests, make new friends & enjoy themselves. 
 
A wide range of groups are available to members to enjoy & engage in. These include: music & art appreciation, 
rambling, bridge, writers, quiz group, table tennis, rummikub, scrabble, art, social history, bookworms, mixed crafts, 
canasta, country dancing, family history, French, Spanish, whist drive & short mat bowls. These individual groups meet 
monthly, fortnightly or weekly at various venues around Lowestoft. 
 
A computer drop-in clinic is also offered by the Lowestoft u3a to its members Wednesday weekly located at The 
Lowestoft over 60’s club, next to Lowestoft library. Digital devices can be brought along so that issues can be discussed, 
or help can be given on how to use them. 
 
If you are looking to relax & socialise with others there is a monthly coffee morning at the cafe in Kensington Gardens 
& a monthly lunch group which meets at various local restaurants throughout the year. 
 
At the monthly speakers meeting members can enjoy a host of speakers covering many wide & varied topics. Individual 
social events are also organised during the year for members to enjoy. Recently the Lowestoft u3a enjoyed an afternoon 
tea at The Wherry Hotel with quiz and raffle. Preparations for a Christmas breakfast at The Hotel Hatfield are now under 
way. Individual groups will often organise trips to compliment the topics they are interested in. 
 
The Lowestoft u3a also likes to support its local community. Over the years this has included supporting local appeals 
for sensory/twiddle muffs, premature baby knitted hats, hats & Christmas parcels for the homeless. 
 
If you are no longer working full time & would like to keep your brain & body active, make new friends, learn something 
new or would like to share your own skills & experiences with others then come & join Lowestoft u3a. 
 

 
Contact us: 
 
Telephone: 07767 431565 
 
Email:  membership@u3a-lowestoft.org.uk 
 
Website:  www.u3alowestoft 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             Photo Credits: Lynne Bergin 

 
University of the Third Age (u3a) (Lowestoft Branch) 
 

mailto:membership@u3a-lowestoft.org.uk
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Kessingland Men’s Shed 
 

We are still welcoming new members, so pop down to the Shed, on Bethel Drive, for a coffee and a chat, where 
you can fill in a form if you want to join up or contact the Secretary on 07950 837083.  Opening times are 9-1pm 
on Mondays, Wednesdays, Fridays, and Saturdays. 
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Kessingland United Working Men’s Club 
 

The club is starting to get busy sorting ready for the Classic Vehicle Show in August. Come and support us 
there will be lots going on. Also, we are running a Baking Competition. 
 

Donations of bottle items for Bottle 
Tombola will be gratefully received 
and on the day Cakes, sausage rolls 
or anything for refreshments stall 
please.  
 
The Bowls club will be open for a roll 
up you just need flat shoes, and they 
are also doing Bacon rolls.  
 
There will be craft tables at £5 each. 
 
There will also be a prize for the Best 
turned out Vehicle.  So, if you have a 
Classic Vehicle bring it along. 
 
 

 
 
Music for August:     Music for September: 

3rd - Lowrider City Rockers    7th - Kevin Solo 
10th -  High Definition     14th - The Riffits 
17th - Just Andy     15th - Kevin Barry Country 
24th - Dave Anderson    21st - 3 Steps to Heaven 
31st - Tony Barker     28th - Bobby Graham 

 
 
Don't forget we have Bingo Monday and Wednesday evenings and 
Sunday lunch time.  Darts and pool table and cheaper drinks. 
 
The hall and lounge are available to hire for Wakes they are free but 
with a returnable deposit. We have a large carpark with disabled 
parking and disable access/facilities.  
 
The W I meet here every second Thursday (except August) and 
Slimming World meet every Tuesday. 
  
 
                
 
 
 
 

The Avenue, Kessingland, Lowestoft, Suffolk NR33 7QD 
Telephone No:  01502 740218 / Website:  www.kuwmc.co.uk 

Affiliated to the CIU 

President: R A Hood     Secretary: R Gasking 
Society Registration No: 4343   VAT Registration No: 105 2958 

http://www.kuwmc.co.uk/
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Kessingland CofE Primary Academy 
 

Welcome to 
Kessingland Primary Academy Lottery 

 
This lottery has been set up specifically to raise money 

and make a difference for our children! 
 

It's a fantastic way to bring Parents, Carers, Teachers, and the wider community together, in partnership with 
our school, and at the same time give something back. We hope to raise funds that can support and enrich 
the education of our children - we aim to provide extra resources for the children, improve the school 
environment as well as run extra-curricular activities such as music, art, and sport. Your support is greatly 
appreciated, and we wish you good luck! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friends of Kessingland Primary 
Help us to fundraise by becoming a Co-op Member! 

 
We are a small group of parents and teachers, who fundraise for 
the benefit of all the children who attend Kessingland Church of 
England Primary Academy. Our aim is to create opportunities for 
the children which would not be possible without fundraising. We 
currently only have a couple of outdoor benches and no shelter. 
The pupils have asked for a quiet outdoor sheltered area where 
they can eat lunch. We hope this area can be versatile and a multi-
purpose area, for learning and fun. Spending time in green spaces 
or bringing nature into your everyday life can benefit both mental 
and physical wellbeing so we hope the area will help the whole 
school community feel more connected to nature. 
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Kessingland Women’s Institute 
 

At our 11th July meeting we sang Jerusalem. 
  
Our main speaker was Elaine Glendinning from Suffolk Lowland Search and Rescue (SULSAR) who gave a 
talk on the charity and what it does. Suffolk Lowland Search and Rescue has over 100 voluntary members 
in various job roles, she also explained that vulnerable people are usually the ones that go missing, they also 
do body recovery and evidence alongside the police when they are asked to be involved by the police 
contacting the search manager. SULSAR also get called out when there are floods. The various teams they 
have range from bike teams to walking search teams. 
 
Our monthly competition was a Search and Rescue themed wordsearch. We had 8 entries for this month's 
competition.  Our Judge was Elaine Glendinning and the results were as follows: 
 
First Place:  Christine Mabb 
Second Place:  Sandra Warner. 
Third Place:  Sue Mickel 
  
For the bloom of the month, we had 13 entries for this month.  The results were as follows: 
 
First place:  Sharon Thompson 
Second place:  Lynn James 
Third place:  Connie Niblett. 
 
Members whose birthdays was this month were presented with our very own craft club made birthday cards 
and it was nice to see our president Karelyn Smithson back for the meeting and she reports she is feeling 
good. 
  
Craft Group are doing Manx Quilting. 
Walking Group’s next walk is around Southwold. 
Reading Group are reading “The President is Missing” by James Patterson and President Bill Clinton. 
Lunch Club are going to Chef’s Fayre Café at Marram Green on 3rd September. 
  
Our August meeting is on Thursday 8th August which is our ticketed Italian night at St Edmunds Church 
Centre. This meeting is Ticketed.  Our Next open meeting is on Thursday 12th September and our speaker 
is Forensic Scientist Mary Newton and the talk is on “Give us a clue when the dogs don’t bark”. The 
competition is a photo of a dog taken by you. 
 
Sadly, we have lost a member this month. Ingrid Utting was 91 and was a member for 37 years. Ingrid did a 
variety of roles in her time within Kessingland WI - she was president from 1987 to 1990, secretary in 1994 
and treasurer in 1992-1993. Ingrid was also a keen darts player, she played for SEFWI and also for 
Kessingland WI, Ingrid was usually on the winning team and also the pairs team. 
 
We have our summer bunting up down at the Roy Brown Memorial Gardens and The Waterfront Restaurant 
fencing. Please pop along and look at the hard work of our craft club, the bunting will remain up until the end 
of the summer when it will be removed, and a new one will be made for summer 2025. 
 
 
 
 

Kessingland WI has around 36 inspiring Women members.  Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Thursday of each month at Kessingland Working Men’s club, starting at 7:30pm 

For more information about joining or visiting Kessingland WI, please contact our Institute 
Secretary, Christine Mabb, on 01502 744255 
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Community Kitchen & Wildlife Garden 
 

 
A combination of a few rainy days and some lovely sunshine have certainly helped the Garden to flourish.  
Ready to harvest are lettuce, rhubarb and chard and the beetroot should be ready soon.  There are also a 
few peas ready for picking.  The tomatoes and carrots are both growing nicely and should be ready soon.  
Even our sunflowers are finally starting to grow (don’t think they’ll be tall enough to win the Sunflower 
Competition though !!).   
 
Our volunteers have been hard at work as usual as there is plenty of maintenance work to be done (more 
weeding !!), and new projects to plan once the new pond is finally completed.   

 
We also had a visit from the Lowestoft in Bloom 
judges, and we should hopefully hear from them 
soon as to how successful the Garden has been.  
Fingers crossed…. 
 
The fruit trees are also bursting with fruit so there 
will be plenty of apples, plums and pears for you 
to pick. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join us on Facebook: 
Kessingland Community Kitchen & Wildlife Garden 

 
Please remember that anything that is grown & harvested in the garden is for the Community so please do 
help yourself to anything that is ready.  Any surplus will be given to the Community Fridge based in the library.  
Also, don’t forget our Seed Swap box is available for donations of unwanted/surplus seeds, you’re more than 
welcome to take any seeds in the box if you need them. 

 
Our volunteers will be on site from 9am every Tuesday morning (weather permitting of course) so come along 
and see for yourself the progress being made in your Community Garden.  If you have some spare time on 
your hands, come along and join the Volunteer Group, everybody is welcome. 
 

Dogs are also welcome into the 
Garden, but please remember 
to keep them on leads & clear 
up after them. 
 
Thank you for your support. 
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Crossword Corner 
 

No: 101-24 
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Help & Support in the Community 
 

 HELP 
for 

HOUSEHOLDS 

DANES will next be at Marram Green on 28th August, 9:30am – 12:30pm 
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Help & Support in the Community 
 

 HELP 
for 

HOUSEHOLDS 
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Suffolk Trading Standards 
 

 
How do you deal with nuisance calls?  
 
Suffolk Trading Standards have put together the following top 
tips to help reduce the scam and nuisance calls that you might 
be receiving: 
 
1 - Register with the Telephone Preference Service (TPS). 
This will stop legitimate companies from making unsolicited 
sales and marketing calls to your phone number, so when you 
receive a call, you'll know a scammer is on the other end of 
the line. 
 
2 - Consider installing a call blocker. Talk to your home phone provider. Most of the major landline phone 
providers now offer a free service to reduce the number of nuisance calls that you receive. 
 
3 - Screen your phone calls. Consider only answering calls from numbers you recognise. Legitimate callers 
are likely to leave a message. 
 
4 - Call 159 if you receive a call claiming to be from your bank. When you call, you'll be put through to your 
bank's genuine customer service line. Be aware that scammers may be able to keep your phone line open 
even after you’ve hung up, so if you hang up on a dodgy call, use a different phone to call the company back 
on a trusted number or wait for at least 10 to 15 minutes. 
 
5 - Report phone scams. 
 
 
How to report phone scams: 
 
Registering with the Telephone Preference Service will stop you getting nuisance calls, but if someone’s still 
bothering you 28 days after registering, then report them to the Telephone Preference Service. 
 
You can report nuisance calls or texts to the Information Commissioner’s Office. They can fine companies 
that break the law. 
 
Companies calling you about PPI claims, personal injury claims or other claims can't call you unless you’ve 
told them they can. If they call without your permission, you can report them to the Information 
Commissioner's Office. 
 
If you receive a spam call on an iPhone, you can report it to your provider by texting the word ‘call’ followed 
by the phone number to 7726. 
 
If you have an Android phone, text the word ‘call’ to 7726. You’ll then receive a message asking you for the 
scam number. 
 
For scam calls received on WhatsApp, open the WhatsApp chat with the dodgy phone number and tap 
'block.' You can report the contact by tapping 'report contact' and 'block'. 
 
You can also report scam calls to Action Fraud. 
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Community Noticeboard 
Events, Competitions & Local Groups 
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Events, Competitions & Local Groups 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: St Edmund’s Church & Church Centre 
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Activities & Groups: St Edmund’s Church & Church Centre 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Sports & Social Centre 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Sports & Social Centre 
 

Other Groups at the KSSC: 
 
Tuesdays: 

- Waveney Table Tennis 
10am – 12pm 

- Short Mat Bowls 
2pm – 4pm 

- Badminton 
7pm – 9pm 

Wednesdays: 
- Knit and Natter 

9:45am – 11:45am 
- Youth Café (1st & 3rd Wednesdays) 

6:45pm – 9pm 
Thursdays: 

- Chair-based Exercise  
9:30am – 10:30am 

- Pilates 
6pm – 7pm 

- Model Flying Club 
7:30pm – 10pm 

Fridays: 
- Shotokan Karate 

6pm – 7:30pm 
 
For Bookings: 

- Telephone: 07729 384705 
- Email: ksscbooking@hotmail.com 

 

mailto:ksscbooking@hotmail.com
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Library & Marram Green 
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Community Noticeboard 
Activities & Groups: Kessingland Library & Marram Green 
 

Other Groups at Marram Green: 
 
Tuesdays: 

- Yoga with Aleyna (Spinnaker Room) 
1:30pm – 2:30pm 
 

Wednesdays: 
- Kessingland Art Group (Spinnaker Room) 

1pm – 3pm 
 
Thursdays: 

- Yoga with Aleyna (Spinnaker Room) 
6:30pm – 7:30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
For Compass Suite Bookings: 
Telephone: 01502 744367 
Email: admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk 
 

mailto:admin@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk
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Volunteering Opportunities 
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Volunteering Opportunities 
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Community Recycling 
 

UNWANTED / USED BATTERIES 
Kessingland Co-op 

44-48 Field Lane, Kessingland NR33 7QA 
 

Kessingland Library 
Marram Green, Hall Road, Kessingland NR33 7AH 

 

BOOKS / 
USED PRINTER CARTRIDGES 

Kessingland Library 
Marram Green, Hall Road, Kessingland NR33 7AH 
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Useful Contact Information 
 

 
Local Telephone Numbers 

 
East Suffolk Council (Customer Services)    0333 0162000 
East Suffolk Council (Out of Hours Emergency)   0800 440 2516 
East Suffolk Council (Automated Payments)   0300 7900509 
 

Kessingland Parish Council      01502 744367 
 

Jess Asato MP (Lowestoft)      jess.asato.mp@parliament.uk 
 

Citizens Advice Bureau      01502 518510 
Disability Advice North East Suffolk (DANES)   01502 511333 
 

Suffolk County Council Highways     0345 6066171 
(if immediate danger to life) or online at www.highwaysreporting.suffolk.gov.uk 
 

Kessingland Doctors (Longshore Surgery)    01502 740203 

Kessingland Pharmacy      01502 740251 
James Paget Hospital A and E     01493 452200 
NHS Helpline        111 
Police - Emergency Only     999 
Police - Non-Emergency      101 
or online at www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something 
 

Coastline Vets (Carlton Colville)     01502 531999 
Three Rivers Vets (Kessingland)     01502 741988 
Pakefield Vets (Pakefield)      01502 664656 
Wangford Vets (Wangford)      01502 578999 
Kessingland Library       01502 741212 
 

St Edmund’s Church       01502 743154 
Kessingland Primary Academy     01502 740223 
Kessingland Sports & Social Centre     07729 384705 
Kessingland United Working Men’s Club    01502 740218 
Kessingland Women’s Institute     01502 740785 

 
 
 

National Organisations and Helplines 
 

Age Concern       0800 6781602 
Childline        0800 1111  
NSPCC helpline       0808 800 5000 
 

Cruse Bereavement Support      0808 8081677 
Samaritans        116 123 
Macmillan Cancer Support      0808 8080000 
 

Mind Infoline        0300 1233393  
Alcoholics Anonymous      0800 9177650 
Refuge National Domestic Abuse Helpline    0808 2000 247 
 

RSPCA helpline       0300 123499 
RSPCA (Mid Norfolk and North Suffolk branch)   0303 040 1565 
 

Action Fraud (Fraud & Cyber Crimes)   0300 123 2040 
Suffolk Trading Standards     0808 223 1133 

 
 

http://www.highwaysreporting.suffolk.gov.uk/
http://www.suffolk.police.uk/contact-us/report-something
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Crossword Corner - Solutions 
 

 
The Village News welcomes contributions from everyone within the Parish; news, 
photographs and reports from village organisations are particularly welcome but 
contentious issues or articles promoting personal causes should be avoided – the 
Editor reserves the right not to print items and to edit items submitted for publication. 
 
The views expressed in the Village News, unless stated as such, are not those of the 
Editor or the council, and no liability can be accepted for any error or omissions 
although we will publish corrections. 

 
If you would like to submit articles or cover photographs, the deadline 
for copy is 12 Noon on the 24th of each month.   
 
Please send submissions to the Editor – 
jmclean@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk   
Articles can be half or full page.  
 

If you would like to advertise in the Village News (Kessingland businesses only), 
please contact the Parish Council on 01502 744367 for more information & 
subscription rates.  
 

Large Village of the Year 
2023 

Community of the Year 
2023 

Crossword Solutions 101-24 

mailto:event@kessinglandparishcouncil.org.uk
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